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_______________________________________________________________________ 

EAA Chapter 478 Monthly Meeting                  

Date & Time: July 15
th

 2014 – 6:30pm  

Location:       Patuxent Navy T&E Museum 

Program:       Builder Updates & Chapter Video Selections – Updates @OSH & MakerPlane 

In this edition of the Cockpit Chatter: 

Last Chapter Meeting  – Great meeting/hangar walk around at 2W6 

Executive Board Meeting  – July 1
st
 Board Meeting 

Young Eagles Corner – Note from a happy customer 

Memberôs Corner  - Notes from our president 

The Pax Museum/Curtiss A-1 Corner – Work Day at Museum/Construction Underway! 

The Chapter Homebuilderôs Corner – First night flight in a Corvair powered plane 

The Flying Corner – VA Aviation Museum in our future? 

In the Chocks – notes on chapter meeting this month 

Chapter Calendar –Calendar of flying activities (work in progress)  

 

 

ü          NEXT CHAPTER MEETING 
 

 

 

 
 

 

The year is ½ over..Please pay your  CHAPTER DUES if you 

have not already paid ï Thank you 

Cockpit Chatter is published monthly by 

EAA Chapter 478 solely for the dissemination 

of information and ideas to the membership. 

Any opinions expressed herein are strictly those 

of the author and do not necessarily reflect the 

opinions of the chapter or the Experimental 

Aircraft Association.  

Chapter Officers 

President: John Nelson 

Vice President: Bill Posnett 

Secretary: Joe Spelz 

Treasurer:  Don Byrne 

Committee Chairs and Chapter Advisors 

Social Chairman: vacant 

Membership Chairman: vacant 

Program Coordinator: vacant 

Young Eagles: Joe Spelz 

Librarian: vacant 

A-1 Construction: Tom Weiss 

Flight Advisors: Bill Posnett 

Technical Counselors: Bernie Wilder,  

Skip Shepherd 

Newsletter Editor: Bernie Wunder 

Board Members: S. Wood, T. Weiss, 

 C. Moody, E. French, J. Test, J. Attebury 

Web Editor: vacant 

Chapter Web Address        

http://www.478.eaachapter.org 

 

http://www.478.eaachapter.org/


 

ü MONTHLY CHAPTER MEETING ï June 17th, 2014       
 

 

What a pleasant evening we had walking around the hangars at 2W6 looking at the projects of members.  

Sid Wood fired up his mighty VW powering his KR2; then we saw RVs, gyrocopters, sea planes and 

other flying machines.  In between we snacked on hot dogs, brownies and cookies thanks to Sid & 

Shirley.  Three airplanes flew in, John with his RV8, Chris with his RV6 and your truly in the Cherokee 

pack mule (but it did deliver the hot dogs!).  This is the way to have meetings…. touch and feel real 

airplanes and have a lot of hangar chatter with chapter members (Bernie) 

    
 



   
 

          Gyrocopter 

 

 

   
Sea Plane                                                                            One way to save hangar rent! 

 
From our President: 

On a separate note, what an awesome June meeting!  I donôt recall having this kind of multi-hangar 
tour event, the closest I remember was visiting individual builders at their house to see their 
basement/garage project.  This was a really great format that I hope we will repeat at least once a 
year.  Many thanks to Chip Lock for making the Vanôs Aircraft hangar available for us and Ed 
Johnson for showing us Vanôs latest-and-greatest RV-12s, Sid Wood for his KR-2 engine run demo, 
Egon Frech for running the hot dog stand and displaying his Cessna 172N, Tom Zucal and his 
historic Ercoupe, Bret Davenport and his meticulously modified Pitts Special, Buck Bray and his 
Searey, Bernie Wunder for refreshments and excellent newsletter, and everyone who supported 
and attended! Weôll count on you again for Hangar Madness II!  Thanks also to Sid and Shirley for 
bringing the homemade brownies, cake and cookies.  The cake was unbelievably good (as were no 
doubt the brownies & cookies) and I will accordingly encourage them to support future event 
refreshments.  Thanks again to Sid and Shirley and everyone for the time and effort you put in to 
making our events awesome! 
 
John 



 

 

ü EAA Chapter 478 Directorôs Meeting July 1
st
  2014 

Submitted by John Nelson 

Attendees 

Don Byrne 

Rich Capece 

Bill Englehart 

John Nelson 

Sid Wood 

 

Upcoming Events 

FAA FAST seminar this Saturday @ Frederick Airport 

June 25-28: Sentimental Journey at Lockhaven, PA.  Old Piper aircraft fly-in.  Piper aviation museum. 

Friday July 4: Harnett Regional Jetport Airport (HJR) 

Wed July 23, 7pm CDT (8pm EDT): NAFI Seminar: Pilot Hearing Protection. 

Aug 23-24: EAA Chapter 240 New Garden PA Air Show.  Fly-out? 

Sep 27-28: WWI Dawn Patrol Rendezvous, National Museum of the Air Force, Wright Patterson AFB, Ohio. 

 

July Program 

¶ Sid Wood’s next flight in his KR-2 

¶ Tom Weiss progress on his RV-7 

¶ EAA Chapter Videogram 

¶ YE Rally for Families/Children of First Responders (discussion) 

¶ Who is going to Oshkosh? (discussion) 

¶ EAA Chapter 478 picnic coordination.  Dan Hammer ă Cook/Burgermeister 

 

Virginia Air Museum Fly-Out 

Moved to Saturday, July 12.  Arrive 9:30am. 

Park at Richmond Jet Center ramp, north part of the airport, walking distance to museum. 

EAA Chapter 231 has members who would like to meet with us. 

Lunch: walk ~1/2 mile or exploring other options. ~$15 rental cars available at airline terminal. 

Need tally (email rv8or@verizon.net):  

¶ Who is going with their plane? 

¶ How many seats available? 

¶ Who needs a ride? 

 

Young Eagles Rally for Families/Children of First Responders 

Jack Pappas proposal.  Bob Kelly offered to organize it on the First Responder community side.  Joe Spelz supports the 

idea.  Proposed date Saturday August 9.  July meeting discussion. 

 

Other 

Stan Sweikar gave us a standing invitation to visit his hangars.  September event? 

Call for trip reports.  We have active pilots & interesting places to go.  Newsletter inputs or presentations. 

 

ü Treasurerôs report submitted by Don Byrne 

Finances 

Petty cash $14.25  A-1 funds: $1,500 

Checking $3,154.18 

Savings $439.00 

------------------------------------ 

Total $4,107.00 

 

34 Paid members 

mailto:rv8or@verizon.net


 

 

 

ü YOUNG EAGLES CORNER  
       Young Eagles Coordinator – Joe Spelz 

 

   
 

 

ü MEMBERôS FORUM 
From the Top: 

 

I am very proud to forward the attached letter to you from Mr. Mike Barbour with the United States Navy 

Memorial (See above under YE Corner).  You may not realize how well received your efforts are in 

supporting our Young Eagles events.  Joe Spelz continues to impress us in his role as Young Eagles 

coordinator, and he will make sure we retain that expertise by training our future YE coordinator(s).  Chris 

Moody and the rest of our pilots made a great impression on the kids and parents, as did all of our ground 

support volunteers.  Let’s keep up the good work in preparation for our second annual YE event, and the 

rest to come! 

 



Regarding flyouts, I just got back from a small group breakfast at Cambridge this morning, and other EAA 

chapters and other pilots were out there in force.  This is a great time of the year to fly, and there are 

numerous organized events as well as your regular $100 burger (or omelet).  I have to work on my events 

coordination, since the Virginia Aviation Museum fly-out didn’t get the participation needed.  It wasn’t due 

to lack of interest, it was ensuring our members and planes were available.  Unfortunately I will be out of 

town the week of our July meeting, but for those attending, please review upcoming flying events for the 

rest of the summer.  There is plenty of interest, especially from people (and their kids) who would like to 

fly but don’t have their own plane.  We’ll also want to talk about the upcoming Chapter Picnic and YE 

Rally at CRE, along with builders reports, flying reports, and just plain old airplane talk.   

 

Last thing I want to mention is a topic that I am becoming very interested in, hearing protection for pilots.  

I base this on my personal experience of having had excellent hearing most of my life, and having recently 

lost some of it.  I am learning more about the topic and I plan to brief the chapter when I am smarter on it, 

but in the meantime I’d like to recommend signing up for the FAA safety webinar sponsored by the 

National Association of Flight Instructors (NAFI).  It is on July 23, and the weblink is here, 

https://www.faasafety.gov/files/events/GL/GL03/2014/GL0356470/GL0356470F.pdf 

 

See you soon, 

 

John 

President, Chapter 478 

 

ü THE NAVY T&E MUSEUM/A-1 BUILDERôS CORNER 
 

Volunteer work day -took place between 9am ï 12pm on June 
21st . Fifteen volunteers painted, scrubbed, cleaned, 
vacuumed and straightened.  The outside benches have been 
stained, the men's room has a fresh coat of paint and the 
Mach Combat area is looking spiffy.  I think you will all notice a 
big difference on your next visit to the museum. 
 
  Since I canôt find time to build airplanes, I was assigned the 
task of sanding and painting a couple of benches that are 
outside the museum.  Next time there, take a look at the two 
gray benchesémighty fine benches even if I have to say so 
myselféespecially if you see the one in the background where 
I started J 
 

 

l also completed the training for the 

simulators that the museum runs on the weekends.  The museum has recruited 

several high school students from Ryken to run the simulators and I sat in on the 

training.  The museum can use all the volunteer help it can get, so if so inclined, 

please try to volunteer some time. 

 

And by the time you read this, the steel framing of the new museum 
will be completedéso it wonôt be long now before there will be a new 
museum to visit! 
 

https://www.faasafety.gov/files/events/GL/GL03/2014/GL0356470/GL0356470F.pdf


ü THE CHAPTER HOMEBUILDERôS CORNER  
 

Check out this video it is the guys first night flight in his Corvair powered Zenith 601 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=afIoeM6tqTE  

Ken isn't an A&P from a flying family dynasty. Quite the contrary, he is a registered nurse who grew up in 

Greece.  Ken and I graduated from Corvair College #14 in 2010 …he put his education to work J 

 

ü THE FLYING CORNER 
Letôs work on flying to the museum at Richmond airport that John talked about.  It has been 
postponed from the July 12th date due to folks being out of town to annuals on airplanes. 
The Virginia Aviation Museum features the spectacular SR-71 Blackbird; 38 historic, vintage aircraft; 
reproductions of the Wright brothersô kite, gliders and famous 1903 Flyer. 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

ü IN THE CHOCKS 
 

The program for the meeting this month will have a couple of interesting items.  The Chapter video that HQ 

sends to us each month (now sponsored by Dynon) has an pretty interesting feature on updates to the grounds 

at Oshkosh and also a segment on MakerPlane…I saw their exhibit a couple of years ago and Heather Jackson 

was working with them.  They are working on making a plane and other things  ”open source aviation” so that 

you can manufacture in your garage.  Plus we have had some building activity by a couple of our members 

that will present updates on their projects. 

 

Hope everyone had a great 4
th

 of July…I went to the Blue Crabs baseball game and saw some 

fireworks…great weather, great time 

 
 

 

 

T.E.A.M = Together Everyone Accomplishes More J   

 

See everyone at the meeting Tuesday night! 

Build and fly safely!  

Bernie 

Chapter 478 Newsletter Editor/ Chief Scribe 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=afIoeM6tqTE


 

 

ü EAA Chapter 478 2014 Calendar 
DATE EVENT 

28 July -3 August Airventure 

August 5
th

 2014 EAA Chapter 478 Monthly Board Meeting at Museum 6:30pm 

August 23
rd

 2014 EAA Chapter 478 Summer Picnic at MD50 

September 2
nd

 2014 EAA Chapter 478 Monthly Board Meeting at Museum 6:30pm 

September 16
th

 2014 EAA Chapter 478 Monthly Chapter Meeting at Museum 6:30pm 

{Flying Activities compliments of Don Byrne J will try to update each month} 
       

Every 3rd Saturday: Dinwiddie County Airport (KPTB) Breakfast - 

   

JULY 
28Jul-3Aug Oshkosh  

AUGUST 
23-24  New Garden Airshow 

SEPTEMBER 
 

26-28  Dawn Patrol Rendezvous, Dayton, OH 

26  Hummel Airfield Wings and Wheels (8-1600) 

XX  WW1 Airshow, VA Beach Military Aviation Museum 

XX  EAA CH 186 Fall Fly In, Winchester (OKV) Break 8-11 

OCTOBER 
4  AOPA Fly in, Frederick MD 

4  Georgetown Wings/Wheels/Crafts 

5    Lockhaven fly in breakfast (08-1230) hangar 1 

11  MD50 Open House, Young Eagles 

X  Massey Vintage Glider 

DECEMBER 
6  46th Holy Run to Tangier Island, Leaves from Bay Bridge 

 


